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MMI SCHOOL YEAR BOOK - ORDERS OPEN NOW
We can now proceed with orders. As predicted the cost
of the yearbook will be $23.00 based on the numbers we
received from you when asked if you would purchase.

You now need to make your purchase through our online
ordering system - lunchonline. 

Here is the link - www.lunchonline.co.nz - scroll down to
School Items and then select the student concerned. 

If you have not created a lunchonline account yet and
wish to order a yearbook then you will need to do this.
Here is a link to our website which shows you how to do
this - it is super easy - https://mtint.school.nz/mmi-event-
payments/ 

We have a short window to order these and get them
back before the year ends so you only have 5 days to
place your order.

PLEASE NOTE - ORDERS WILL STRICTLY CLOSE ON
MONDAY 20 NOVEMBER 2023 - NO LATE ORDERS CAN
BE ACCEPTED
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Pānui

Melissa Nelson

FROM THE PRINCIPAL

FOLLOW MMI FOR
IMPORTANT UPDATES

School spirit was alive and well this week when we held our relay
competition on the field.  

It was great to see all classes trying their best and the house relay
teams were very impressive.  

Of note also, was the teachers team who, unlike in previous years,
managed to complete the relay without any long term injuries!  

Classes have been making the most of the summer weather and many
have been out and about on excursions related to this term’s inquiry on
Ocean Sustainability.  

Some classes who went on Dolphin Safaris, were lucky enough to
spend a lot of time with a huge pod of dolphins!  

For many this was a one in a lifetime opportunity and an experience
they will never forget.  

With a little under four weeks to go, staff and students are “under the pump” and are feeling
tired.  

Please help us by reminding our students to follow our school values and to treat others as
they would like to be treated as the year end approaches.  

If your child is feeling nervous about the move to College in 2024, please let the class teacher
know.  We work hard to make transitions as seamless as possible and to reduce the worry for
our young people.  

Please read the notices carefully in the next few weeks as there are many upcoming
deadlines related to the end of the school year.  

We do not want any year 8's missing out on the Year 8 Formal because they did not get
tickets; or anyone to miss out on a fantastic year book (which are currently being printed)
because they didn't order one. 



Pānui

Finally this week, we have been made aware of a few incidents out and about in the public
where children have been approached by adults who are not doing the right thing or might
be under the influence of drugs or alcohol.  

Please remind your child about stranger danger and report any dangerous or inappropriate
people to the police.  

Have a great weekend Whanau 
Whaea Melissa    

FROM THE SENIOR LEADERSHIP TEAM



COASTAL VALUE CERTIFICATES 2023 Term 4 – Week 6

1  Elli Kishor For applying new knowledge and skills in self-regulation. You are a role
model for your peers, Elli. Te mutunga mai o te pai.

2 Isaac Ruddell
For writing a great advertisement for his book in reading, keeping focused
and editing to make it more powerful. Ka mau te wehi! Awesome!

3 Tiger O’Reilly
For making fantastic progress in all areas. You are well above expectations
in Reading, Writing and Maths. Tino pai!!

4 Aaria Berridge
For the confidence you have gained this year, especially in Pāngarau. You
made remarkable progress in your Algebra learning. He whetū koe!

5 Ayvah Rampton For your developing leadership skills in the classroom. Keep up the great
work, Ayvah. 

6 Khloe Warner For your consistent effort and attitude over the last two years, your are a
valued member of our classroom and Kura. Kei te whakahīhī au ki a koe!

8 Carla Grobler
For being such a great helper in class, you are always willing to volunteer
your time and effort to help the class run. Thanks for making the class a
better place!

9 Deegan Kroeze For the consistent effort you put into your learning and the good example
you set for peers in class.

10 Levi Beeston For consistently working hard on your learning and the fantastic
contributions you make during class discussions. Great work Levi.

12 Allyza Mateo Showing an amazing level of progress in your Mahi over the past few
weeks! Ka Pai Allyza!

13 Theo Ingham For always being an active learner and completing all work to a high
standard. Ka rawe Theo.

14 Keita Holmberg For your conscientious approach to your learning that you couple with
very effective self management. Well done.



15 Rowm Russell
For focusing on your learning and showing manaaki toward others in the
classroom. Kei te whakahīhī au ki a koe! I am very proud of you! 👍

16 Harrison Ellis
For your contribution and enthusiasm towards Athletics Day and the
House Relay Competition. Love it! Well done.

18 Daisy Collins
Your positive attitude and focus on your work this term. You have made
excellent progress particularly in Mathematics. He whetū koe! You are a
star!

19 Isabella-Rose Buchanan
For asking questions to clarify your understanding for new learning
concepts in Algebra. Keep up the amazing work.

20
Amelia
Herewini-Watson

For stepping out of your comfort zone and leading the class in our
waiata. You did a beautiful job. Kia ora Amelia! 

21 Emma Wallace For being an active learner who is always looking for ways to improve
and reach the high standards you set for yourself.

24 William Hyatt For demonstrating manaaki and always helping out in class duties.
Thank you for your proactive approach, William. Ka mau te wehi!

Digi Tech
Kobe-Ray Farrell
Room 20

For the amazing details you have added to your designs in Tinkercad.
You show perseverance and focus on your learning. Tino pai tō mahi!

Dance &
Drama

Aidan Kenny
Whānau 7

For consistently demonstrating ako, tuakiri and manaaki in every
challenge you face within dance/drama. Your quiet confidence and focus
are admirable. Kei runga noa atu koe Aidan!

Foods
Josie Crowder 
Room 20

For consistently demonstrating perseverance and diligently tackling the
task at hand.

Visual
Arts

Maia Wright 
Room 14

For the care you take with all your work and the excellent use of tone
within your observational drawings.

Hard
Materials

Hailey Scrimgeour
Room 13

For a very positive attitude to taking risks and being open to learning
new techniques and skills.

Kiwican
Rowm Russell 
Whānau 15

Ka rawe Rowm! You are always enthusiastic and have demonstrated
initiative and manaaki throughout Kiwi Can, which we mihi and tautoko.
Mauri.

COASTAL VALUE CERTIFICATES 2023 Term 4 – Week 6



KIWI CAN
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MMI - SPORTSMMI SPORTS

This week in Kiwi Can our focus was on respectful communication. 

Our energizer was Mastertag Dodge Ball with an emphasis on how to play in a
way that respected the rules of the game and respected each other as we
played.

In class we did an activity where the kids had to give directions in a respectful
way in order to produce a desired outcome.

Sam & Lei

3x3 BASKETBALL ENTHUSIASTS going to MMC 2024
MMC Junior 3x3 Basketball trials - Week 8, Tuesday 28 November.
3.30pm - 5pm at the Mount Maunganui College gymnasium. 
Trials will be for both boys and girls junior teams.

All  sports uniforms, sports bags and sports equipment that are no longer
in use to be returned  to school ASAP please.



MMI - SPORTSBATTLE OF THE BAYS 

MMI - SPORTSBeach Challenge
Day one was an awesome day for all. 

The students all turned up ready to go and were very flexible around the conditions we were
working with. We were very lucky with the weather, although it was windy on the beach it was a
fine day.

The day started with beach flags down by Midway Surf Club, followed by a beach sprint.

In beach flags Noah was first in the Yr 7 boys, Jeanne was 2nd in Yr 7 girls and Holly was second
in Yr 8 girls.

The whole crew then went across the road to Kiwa Pool, where they were lucky enough to
compete in this amazing brand new pool facility. This amazing facility is certainly one up on
Baywave! 

The students all had a great time, from swimming to running and even racing the knee boards
in the pool. All teams gave it their all and had some awesome results.

A huge thank you to Gisborne Intermediate for managing to change and host this unique
competition in such a short time. 

Overall placings for the day:
Year 7 Girls - First Place
Year 8 Girls - First Place

Year 7 Boys - Third Place
Year 8 Boys - Fifth Place.

Back row: Toby Bowling, Sam Camerson, Sam Shivnan, Charlie Richardson, Eloi Tetai-Tennas, Noah Breed, Emerson Fullerton, Eli O’Fee, Max McNeill, 
Front row: Harlow Horn, Jess Sutcliffe, Lillian Akagi, Jeanne Fromont, Quinn Murdoch, Ellie Renwick, Emily Reed, Holly James, Maya Symes, Emily O’Driscoll. 



MMI - SPORTSBATTLE OF THE BAYS 

MMI - SPORTSTriathlon
Despite the weather being a bit marginal,  the students all put up great efforts and raced well.
This  brought together our talented young athletes for a day of exhilarating competition,
sportsmanship, and mutual support.  

Our students showcased not only their physical prowess but also their admirable teamwork
and encouragement for one another.  

The Triathlon comprised swimming, cycling and running segments, and our students
navigated through each leg with remarkable determination and enthusiasm.  

This collaborative atmosphere created an inspiring environment where every participant felt
motivated to give their absolute best.

A big thank you to the parents,  and all the supporters who turned up to cheer on our athletes.
Your encouragement undoubtedly played a crucial role in making this event a memorable
success.

Placings for the day:
Year 8 Boys 4th Sam Shivnan
Year 8 Girls 3rd Harlow Horn

Year  7 Girls 1st Quinn Murdoch
OVERALL MMI 2nd Place

Billeting went well, the students all enjoyed their experiences. We look forward to more
triumphs, both on and off the field, as our students continue to grow and shine.

Nicola Logan + Ella Golding



YEAR 8 LEAVERS ‘FORMAL‘

SCHOOL NOTICES



SCHOOL NOTICES

Travel Safe in partnership with Intermediate Schools would like to invite 2024 Year 7/8 students to register for
Intermediate Bike Safety 2024.  

This is a bike safety programme that is designed to encourage and support intermediate students to safely ride
their bikes to and from school, building skills and confidence on the road.
 
Students will learn how to safely navigate intersections and identify hazards. The programme supports the local
bike infrastructure, students' own decision making around route choice, and school’s bike procedures.

We have a refreshed programme to make this more accessible to students. 
This is achieved by having set outcomes that are specific to the infrastructure around the school and surrounding
streets. 

The session timings will allow students and instructors to have more time to discuss, demonstrate and do the
learning outcomes. This will help the students get a better understanding and increased confidence. 

This approach will also ensure that all students get consistent bike safety instruction, regardless of where they live
and their route to school. This programme will now be completed in school hours.

To register please click link next to the Intermediate School your child/children will be attending in 2024. Please
note we have limited places on each programme and once filled we will place registrations on a wait list.

Mount Maunganui Intermediate: https://tauranga.syd1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_7PQpomSP09xFFHw

Intermediate Bike Safety 2024

Links Ave
Bus Bay

https://tauranga.syd1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_7PQpomSP09xFFHw


COMMUNITY NOTICES



KEY LINKS

ABSENTEES

BELL TIMES

BUS INFORMATION

ONLINE PAYMENTS

ORDERING LUNCHES

PARENT PORTAL

SCHOOL UNIFORM

TERM DATES

Term 3 – 17 July to 22 September
Term 4 – 9 October to 14 December

Term 1 – 31 January to 6 April
Term 2 – 24 April to 30 June

Checkout out our website, newsletters, daily
notices and Facebook links.
  
https://mtint.school.nz/

https://mtint.school.nz/mmi-daily-notices/

https://www.facebook.com/Mtint.school.nz/

https://mtint.school.nz/newsletters/

USEFUL INFORMATION

If your child has a severe medical
condition or needs to take medication
at school please contact the office at:
office@mtint.school.nz  

MEDICATION

SCHOOL DROP OFF

Lodge Avenue Staff Carpark
Lodge Avenue Turn Around
The Bus Bay on Links Avenue

These are NOT drop off zones:

This is for the safety of your children,
when dropping off or picking them up.
Please refrain from entering and
parking in these areas.

It would greatly assist us if you could
please advise the office if you have any
changes of address, phone numbers,
email addresses and emergency
contact details. In the event of an
emergency, sickness or injury we need
to be able to contact someone who
can collect your child.

Please email the office at
office@mtint.school.nz  

CHANGE OF DETAILS
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